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July 24, 2018 

GBOS 2019 Budget Work Session #1
Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Eryn Boone
Attending are:  Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington, Christina Hendrickson.  Robert Snitzer arrived 7:15PM
Jerry Fox is excused.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
July 24, 2018 GBOS Budget Meeting #1 Agenda approval

Agenda revised to add item #7 regarding the crosswalk light

Agenda approved 3-0
Announcements:  
· Public is encouraged to ask questions and provide comment.  Please raise your hand, and wait to be acknowledged. Please take side conversations to the Foyer.
· 2019 GBOS Budget meetings are tentatively scheduled as follows:

TUE 
JUL 24 
7PM 
Budget Meeting #1 

Girdwood Community Room
MON 
JUL 30
3PM
Budget Meeting #2

Anchorage City Hall
WED 
AUG 15
12PM
Budget Meeting #3

Girdwood Community Room

· MON 
AUG 27
7PM
Non Profit Grant Presentations
Girdwood Community Room
Agenda
1.
Budget Overview
Kyle Kelley provided an overview of the 2018 budgets. Girdwood Service Area Mill rate in 2018 is 5.4. Girdwood’s cap is set at 6 mills.  Main increase in mill rate over past years is addition of police services.

In addition, taxpayers pay: 

· MOA Areawide tax, currently at .1 mill  This set based on other taxes collected and offsetting property tax, including bed tax, alcohol tax, gas tax, etc.  This pays for areawide services, including highway police service, libraries, dog catcher, etc)
· ASD 7.23 mills.  This pays for schools.
Altogether, Girdwood Valley Service Area taxpayers pay 12.72 mills in 2018, 5th lowest in the MOA.

Lowest rate is paid by Tax District 15, which includes Crow Creek Road.  These property owners do not have city services at their properties (roads, police, parks and rec, etc)

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos

[image: image2.png]



An element of the budgets that Girdwood pays to MOA is the Inter Governmental Charges (IGC’s).  These are fees for municipal support services (handling our bills in the MOA system, IT, communications support, etc). 

Property values change the mill rate, as we saw in 2016.  Residents can apply for property tax exemption.
2.
Fire Department Budget
Michelle Weston has been reviewing previous budget information and assessing the operational needs and requirements of the Girdwood Fire Dept.  There are a variety of equipment needs as well as training opportunities for continued growth and development of the department and staff.
Funding is skewed throughout AFD, a holdover from when most calls were fire related, rather than EMS related.  This involves a fundamental shift in how budgeting is accomplished throughout AFD, and the associated EMS contribution from AFD to GFD. In Girdwood, 75% of calls are EMS and 25% are fire. Additionally, GFD responds to calls outside of the GVSA, and the reimbursement for those calls is not commensurate to their volume or the amount billed to insurance/user by AFD for that service.  This is an ongoing topic with AFD.

Review of 2018 budget is under way, and will contribute to 2019 budget.  
GFD needs more local residents to volunteer for the department to help with service and solvency. 
GFD is training ground for people who are seeking long-term positions with AFD or other departments. 

GFD is meeting AFD requirement for 3 members on call at all times.

AFD backfills when GFD needs help due to call-outs.
Solutions may include: review of paid positions at the GFD; flat rate for on-call shifts at GFD to encourage volunteer shifts; continue to seek volunteers from Girdwood-based volunteers.

Current situation has improved communications and bond between AFD and GFD.  AFD is the contract administrator for the Girdwood Fire Dept contract, so it is appropriate for them to be engaged in these discussions. Girdwood Fire and Rescue is a contractor to Girdwood, they run themselves and manage their budget internally.  In recent years, GBOS started budget process in summer in order to match MOA budget cycle.  This allows for the Fire Department to be fully funded at the start of the year instead of being under-funded until first quarter revisions are approved. However, it is possible for GBOS to approve the rest of the budget and hold additional Fire budget meetings later in August and September.

Mike Edgington requests a budget projection for 2018 at the next budget meeting, scheduled for July 30 at 3PM.

Other items showing up on 2018 budget that need clarification are IGCs for AFD Operations Management @ $82,000 and IGC for Chief’s Office @ $3400.

Last year GBOS contributed $100,000 in combined property tax funding (approx. $74,000) and funding from Undesignated Fund ($26,000) to 406 savings account.

3.
Roads Budget
Plan for 2019 to be flat budget, except for 1.5% labor increase, as negotiated by union as cost of living increase.

Exact amount of surplus from 2017 budget isn’t yet known, likely around $30-$50,000.  That amount will roll over to Undesignated Fund.

No funding is currently set aside for 406 Fund in 2019 budget draft.

Christina Hendrickson notes that we should be proactive in working on solutions to drainage and other road maintenance issues.


4.  
Parks and Recreation Budget
Also flat budget, overall.  Costs in 2018 for hand tram work have shifted funding from some of the planned projects.

Playground assessment in August will provide additional information to be incorporated in the budget.

406 account will be tapped for crosswalk flashing light.  Budget requests $76,000 to be added to the Parks and Rec 406 Fund.

After the crosswalk light is complete, fund will be built up in order to work on Moose Meadow parking/soccer field redesign.

Discussion of 406 Capital Improvement funds will be added to the Budget Work Session #2 agenda.

  
5.
Cemetery Budget
Proposals for Schematic Design have been received, review committee will work on these and make a selection for the purchasing department.  GBOS has funded $20,000 in the Cemetery budget annually for the last several years. Schematic design is capped at $50,000 and funding has been secured, outside of the $20,000 in the 2019 budget.


6.
Police Budget
Budget reflects the cost of the contract plus the rental of space for their sub-station.

It does not reflect annual COLA, which has not been assessed for 2018.  

No revenues are reflected in this, as currently they are not writing tickets for which Girdwood receives income.  Parking may change this, however goal is more to fix problems than to create a revenue source.

Christina Hendrickson asks to revisit receiving revenue for WPD activity in the next contract negotiation.  She is advised that this was a topic at the original contract negotiation and turned out to be not very negotiable. Most of the cost of tickets is absorbed by court system fees.

7.
Egloff/Hightower/Alyeska Highway Crosswalk Flashing light

Kyle advises that the bid cycle for the flashing pedestrian light only brought in one proposal.  This proposal is $164,000, and the engineers estimate was $97,000.  Todd Jacobson is the Project manager, he and Kyle are talking to MOA purchasing about how best to proceed.
Purchasing recommends asking contractor to negotiate on some of their projected charges, however they are likely not to come down a lot in charges.  If total cost doesn’t come down to within 10% of the engineer’s estimate, the project could be re-bid in the winter, when hopefully more contractors would be able to put time in to bid process and provide more competitive climate.  In addition, MOA Street Light Maintenance department has been asked to review  the engineer’s estimate and the proposal.

This topic will be added to the Budget Work Session #2 agenda.

Public Comment:
None
Adjourn 9:15PM
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